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January 8, 2014

Barcy F. McNeal

Chief, Docketing Division

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor

Columbus, Ohio  43215

Re:
In the Matter of the Review of Chapter 4901:1-9, Ohio Administrative Code, Regarding Metering Options, Case No. 12-2049-EL-ORD
Dear Ms. McNeal:

On December 11, 2013, the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (“PUCO”) issued an Entry seeking comments on the rules in Ohio Adm. Code Chapter 4901:1-9.  These rules address time differentiated pricing meters, the uniform system of accounts for electric utilities, retention of records by electric utilities, electric line extensions and nuclear decommissioning reports.  The Entry established deadlines of January 7, 2014 for the filing of comments and January 21, 2014 for the filing of reply comments.  (Per Ohio Adm. Code 4901-1-7(D), comments became due on January 8, 2014, when the PUCO’s offices were closed (as a result of weather-related issues) on January 7, 2014.)

In the Entry (at 3), the PUCO noted that its Staff proposed no changes to the rules.  The Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (“OCC”) agrees, from its consumer perspective, with the PUCO Staff’s position to keep the rules in Chapter 4901:1-9 as they are.  By this letter, OCC reserves its right to file reply comments in this proceeding.  If you have questions, please feel free to contact me at 614-466-7964 or at terry.etter@occ.ohio.gov.

Sincerely,

/s/ Terry L. Etter
Terry L. Etter, Counsel of Record

Assistant Consumers’ Counsel

 cc:
Bryce McKenney, Attorney Examiner


William Wright, Chief, Public Utilities Section
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